
Transport for NSW  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 
 

 
 

   

  

 

 

  
  

 

 

 

  
  

 

 

 

Extended night work on Elizabeth Drive and Badgerys 
Creek Road, Badgerys Creek 

M12 Motorway – West 
June 2025 

Transport for NSW acknowledges the Dharug people as the Traditional Custodians of the lands 
on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

The Australian and NSW governments 
are building the M12 Motorway to 
provide direct access to the Western 
Sydney International Airport at 
Badgerys Creek and connect to 
Sydney’s motorway network. 
What work are we doing? 
From 16 June, Transport for NSW will work 10 
nights to complete road resurfacing work along 
Elizabeth Drive and Badgerys Creek Road. 

Our work includes: 

 removing temporary concrete barriers 

 profiling (smoothing out the road surface) 

 cleaning and sweeping the road 

 laying asphalt 

 applying temporary line marking at 
intersections 

 installing barriers to improve road safety until 
permanent line marking can be completed. 

Our work schedule 
We will work between 8pm and 5am each night 
from Monday 16 June 2025 to Saturday 28 June 
2025. 

We will also close a section of Badgerys Creek 
Road between Elizabeth Drive and the Pitt Street 
roundabout from 8pm Thursday 26 June to 5am 
Saturday 28 June 2025. 

What equipment will be used? 
Equipment will include lighting towers, paving 
equipment, light and heavy vehicles, rollers, road 
profilers and construction and traffic control 
equipment. 

What will this mean for you? 
During night work, you may notice an increase in 
activity in the area. 

Temporary traffic changes will be in place along 
the work zone to maintain the safety of workers 
and road users. Please follow all signs, adhere to 
speed limits, and follow the direction of traffic 
controllers. 

Managing our impacts 
This work will be noisy at times; however, we will 
minimise impacts by: 

 completing noisier activities earlier in the 
night where practicable 

 turning off equipment and machinery when 
not in use 

 using real-time noise monitoring to track noise 
levels. 

Completing the work over 10 nights will reduce 
the overall construction timeframe and minimise 
impacts on the community. 

Feedback 
We will contact affected residents directly 
regarding this work. If you have any questions or 
would like to provide feedback regarding this 
work, please contact Elise, your Stakeholder and 
Community Relations Manager from CPBGG JV, 
on 1800 517 155 or email 
m12westinfo@cpbggjv.com.au. 
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Location of work area 
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